
 

 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

November 12, 1919 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular adjourned session at four o'clock p. m., in the City 
Hall, with Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
Upon call of roll, the following Commissioners responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Garber, Holmburg. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
The minutes of the regular meeting of November 5th and adjourned 

session of November 6th were read and approved. 
 
Bids for the collection and disposal of the city's garbage were 
opened, the bid of A. O. Shaff being the only one received. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the bid of Mr. Shaff be laid on the table until 
next regular meeting. 
 
The motion carried. 
 
A proposed ordinance, entitled "The Annual Appropriation 
Ordinance of the City Grand Junction, Colorado, Providing for the 
Expenses and Liabilities of the City of Grand Junction for the 

Fiscal Year Beginning January 1st, A. D. 1920, and Ending 
December 31st, A. D. 1920," was introduced and read. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the proposed ordinance as read be passed for 
publication. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the proposed ordinance passed for publication. 
 

A proposed ordinance, entitled "An Ordinance Levying a Special 
Assessment on Certain Real Estate in Grand Junction, for Benefits 
Conferred by the Water Works of said City," was introduced and 
read. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Vorbeck, seconded by Commissioner Holmburg, 
that the proposed ordinance as read be passed for publication. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 



 

All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the proposed ordinance passed for publication. 
 
The following bills having been examined and approved by the 
Commissioner of Public Affairs, were read by the Clerk: 
 
 

No. Fund. Claim of Amount. For 

28,967 Police C. C. Knowles $73.30 Police service 

968 Police G. H. Meyers 3.25 Special police 

969 Police Fred Mattison 22.75 Special police 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner Garber, 

that bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered drawn for the 
several amounts. 
 
The motion being put, upon call of roll, the Commissioners voted 
as follows: Cherrington, yea; Vorbeck, yea; Blackstone, yea; 
Garber, yea; Holmburg, yea. 
 
All the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was declared 
carried and the bills allowed. 
 
The petition of Joseph Coombs and others, asking the Council to 
form a sewer district to provide a sanitary sewer for certain 
parts of the West Side not having sewers, was presented and read. 
 

On motion of Commissioner Garber, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, the petition was received and ordered placed on file. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Garber, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone, that the Council adjourn. The motion carried and the 
Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
 
City Clerk. 
 


